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TO:  STUDENTS AND STAFF 
 
FROM: DR JM MABELEBELE, REGISTRAR 
 
DATE:  17 JANUARY 2024 
 
SUBJECT: REGISTRATION DEADLINE FOR CONTINUING STUDENTS AND RELATED 

MATTERS 
 
According to the 2024 University’s Academic Calendar, the last day of registration for all 
returning students is Friday, 19 January 2024. In light of the registration challenges 
experienced by a number of our continuing students, including those that are ITS system 
related, the deadline for registration for this category of students is hereby extended to 
Friday, 26 January 2024. 
 
My office has also been informed that a number of continuing postgraduate students are 
not being admitted onto the system because the requisite ITS menus have been de-
activated as part of measures to protect the security and confidentiality of embargoed 
2023 Grade 12 results, necessitated by contractual agreement between the University on 
the one hand, and the Department of Basic Education and Universities South Africa 
(USAF), on the other. The menu for the admission of these postgraduate students will be 
restored on Friday, 19 January 2024, and these category of students will accordingly be 
assisted from Friday, 19 January 2024. 
 
We apologise profusely for the inconvenience caused. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
DR JM MABELEBELE 
REGISTRAR 
(Electronically sent and therefore unsigned) 


